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Upgrades in your area 
New shared path  
Lemon Tree Passage Road and Kawarren Street 
Lemon Tree Passage 
 
 
Dear resident 
 
New shared path along Lemon Tree Passage Road and Kawarren Street, Lemon 
Tree Passage 
 
We have started planning and design work for the construction of a new shared path along 
Lemon Tree Passage Road and Kawarren Street in Lemon Tree Passage. 
 
The proposed path will provide a link between the existing shared path which finishes on 
the northern side of the road opposite property 1286 Lemon Tree Passage Rd to Meredith 
St. 
 
The shared path will be concrete and constructed on the southern side of Lemon Tree 
Passage Rd (Shown in red on map over leaf). The section in Kawaren St will be an on road 
cycle way with pedestrians using the existing footpath. (Shown in green on map over leaf) 
 
The project is fully funded by Port Stephens Council and works are expected to begin during 
July 2021.  
 
We will be in touch again when construction timing is confirmed. However, should you have 
any queries or feedback please contact our customer service team on 4988 0255 who will 
direct your call. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Dylan Brake 
 
Project Manager 
Capital Works 
 
18 June 2021 
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